SUMMARY
SWAN CREEK TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
April 14, 2025– 7:00 P.M.
Board members present: Supervisor Fulmer, Treasurer Krzeszewski, Clerk Larsen, Trustee Kushion.
Also present: Deputy Clerk Larkin, Deputy Treasurer Glazier, Water Superintendent Mark Jebb, Heidi Lindner and Sigfried Lindner. 

Absent: Trustee Mathey
Supervisor Fulmer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Motion made, and seconded to approve the agenda.
All minutes, financial statements, checks/invoices and correspondences are on file and available at the township office.
Motion made and, seconded to amend the resolution to reflect the name of Township Clerk Leon Larsen and to authorize Deputy Treasurer Aimee Glazier to perform electronic transfers from saving to checking for the purpose of monthly payroll and expenses only in absence of Treasurer Krzeszewski.

Water Superintendent Mark Jebb and Deputy Treasurer/Water Admin Aimee Glazier presented the 2025 rate study of water rates. Due to increases from the City of Saginaw, Swan Creek Township needs to increase water rates.  Ready to Serve (RTS) rate for a 3/4-inch meter will increase from $40.00 to $45.00, 1-inch meter from $60.00 to $68.00, 2-inch meter from $120.00 to $136.00 per quarter.  Water consumption rate will increase from $5.65 to $5.95 per thousand gallons for residents connected to Swan Creek Township water system.  Bulk water rate will increase from $6.50 to $6.85 per thousand gallons.  Increases will take effect June 1, 2025. Moved and seconded to approve the above water rate increases and adopt Resolution #2025-06 Water Rate Ordinance Amendment, effective June 1, 2025. 
Re-Determine Fire District Special Assessment Roll - Supervisor Fulmer presented the Roll in the anticipated amount $224,156.79. With no questions or written/public comments, moved and seconded to adopt the 2025 Fire District Special Assessment Roll at 2.0 mills on all real property located in the Township of Swan Creek. 
Motion made and seconded to approve PA 116 application for parcel # 26-11-3-09-1002-001. Swan Creek Township Board received a letter from Saginaw Conservation District which states that it meets PA 116 guidance in accordance with the rules/regulations and assessments.

Motion made and seconded to hire Kevin MacDermaid as the new Swan Creek Township Assessor beginning May 1, 2025. Current Assessor, Dave Kern, will stay on until April 30, 2025.

Motion made and, seconded to approve the counter top design choice and estimate increase due to a measurement error.
Public Comments: 

With no further business, Supervisor Fulmer declared the Board Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Leon Larsen, Clerk
Swan Creek Township Board
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